Education: Early Help and Safeguarding Newsletter
Thursday 3 October 2019

Welcome to the Education Early Help and Safeguarding Team newsletter. This is the third issue of a fortnightly publication designed keep schools up to date with safeguarding information but also to draw attention to new content on the Schools Safeguarding website.

November Education Safeguarding conference

A reminder that this half day conference covering the new Ofsted framework and the implications for safeguarding can be booked through BESS and is open to lead DSLs, but  also to Head teachers/Principals and safeguarding governors. These places are in addition (at no extra charge) to the number allocated with your subscription package. This four hour conference will have speakers from Ofsted, the NGA and BEP and will include the opportunity to have questions answered through panel discussion.

Keeping Children safe in Education

In case you missed it in the schools noticeboard in June, London Grid for Learning commissioned translations of KCSIE Part 1 into ten key community languages. These are now available as open-access documents for the benefit of all English schools.

As many schools employ speakers of English as an Additional Language who are not required to have a high level of English for their role, it can be challenging to ensure that everyone understands the full meaning and principles of the guidance KCSIE, 2019, so do consider using this free resource
Updated guidance documents about FGM have been published
Female Genital Mutilation: Guidance for schools (National FGM Centre)

The purpose of this guidance is to equip professionals in education settings to respond to concerns regarding girls at risk of FGM. Within the document, you will find:

· General information on FGM & the law

· FGM risk indicators

· Requirements of the RSE guidance regarding FGM

· How to explore concerns with children and parents/carers

· A resource on how to explore concerns and make referrals to children’s social care


Also updated this year was the Home Office leaflet outlining the facts about FGM. 

Financial abuse; Illegal money lending
Many of you who attended the presentation at May safeguarding briefings by the Illegal money lending team will have some idea of the way loan sharks can impact upon families. Linked to the issues highlighted at that briefing are the findings from a Safeguarding Adult Review (SAR) titled ‘Financial Abuse: Illegal Money Lending’. The findings are published by Birmingham Adults Safeguarding Board in the autumn newsletter, and contain recommendations arising from a case involving a school aged child.

Guidance for Safer Working Practices 

The Safer Recruitment Consortium have updated a document previously published for schools by the Department for Education and Skills (DfES). It was initially issued as those working with children had expressed concern about their vulnerability and requested clearer advice about what constitutes illegal behaviour and what might be considered as misconduct. 

This safe working practice document is an update of the 2015 guidance and is not statutory guidance from the Department for Education (DfE); it is for employers, including schools, to decide whether to use this as the basis for their code of conduct / staff behaviour guidelines.

You can find the guidance on the Safer Recruitment Consortium website along with a training resource and quiz to support you to train your staff in safe working practice.

Workshop Invitation; The Changing Face of the Far Right 24th October 2019

We are pleased to invite you to a half day workshop run by West Midlands Counter-Terrorism Unit on 24th October 2019 on The Changing Face of the Far Right.  There will be two 3 hour workshops at Tally Ho Lord Knights Suite.   Each event will be open to up to 300 people, so you are welcome to book more than one place for your school. 

The day will comprise of
· Introduction by Police – WMCTU
· The Changing Face of the Far Right pertinent to Safeguarding Leads to include current themes, trends and drivers to identify radicalisation
· Current signs/symbols of Right Wing & Left Wing groups
· Case Study
· What happens during the referral process
· What makes a good referral and where to send it
For further details and to book a place, please use this link which will require a password. 

The password for the event is:  Prevent2019
This event is for Education Safeguarding Leads, Head Teachers, Governors, PSHE/SMSC leads.

Julia, Moira, Emma, Jane and Sam.

Education: Early Help and Safeguarding Team

Duty line: 0121 303 2291

Email: educationsafeguarding@birmingham.gov.uk
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